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Saki is the acknowledged master of the short story. His writing is elegant, economical, and witty, its tone worldly, flippant
irreverence delivered in astringent exchanges and epigrams more neat, pointed, and poised even than Wilde's.

The afternoon seemed to get instantly hotter. Merla was one of those human flies that buzz; in crowded streets,
at bazaars and in warm weather, she attained to the proportions of a human bluebottle. Lady Caroline
Benaresq had openly predicted that a special fly-paper was being reserved for her accommodation in another
world; others, however, held the opinion that she would be miraculously multiplied in a future state, and that
four or more Merla Blathlingtons, according to deserts, would be in perpetual and unremitting attendance on
each lost soul. Luke or Zaccheus, or somebody of that sort; I always like to think that some notable person of
those times designed Bond Street. He travelled about a lot. Moritz once, or the other way about; I always have
to ask my maid. Come and have tea somewhere. I know of a cosy little place where one can talk undisturbed.
She never asks me to her bridge parties. To the blessed certainty of finding a game of bridge, she hopefully
added the possibility of hearing some fragments of news which might prove interesting and enlightening. And
of enlightenment on a particular subject, in which she was acutely and personally interested, she stood in some
need. Comus of late had been provokingly reticent as to his movements and doings; partly, perhaps, because it
was his nature to be provoking, partly because the daily bickerings over money matters were gradually
choking other forms of conversation. Beyond this meagre and conflicting and altogether tantalising
information, her knowledge of the present position of affairs did not go. And a game of bridge, played for
moderately high points, gave ample excuse for convenient lapses into reticence; if questions took an
embarrassingly inquisitive turn, one could always find refuge in a defensive spade. The one great lesson that
the Poor in general would have liked to have taught her, that their kitchens and sickrooms were not
unreservedly at her disposal as private lecture halls, she had never been able to assimilate. She was ready to
give them unlimited advice as to how they should keep the wolf from their doors, but in return she claimed
and enforced for herself the penetrating powers of an east wind or a dust storm. Her visits among her wealthier
acquaintances were equally extensive and enterprising, and hardly more welcome; in country-house parties,
while partaking to the fullest extent of the hospitality offered her, she made a practice of unburdening herself
of homilies on the evils of leisure and luxury, which did not particularly endear her to her fellow guests.
Hostesses regarded her philosophically as a form of social measles which everyone had to have once. The
third prospective player, Francesca noted without any special enthusiasm, was Lady Caroline Benaresq. Lady
Caroline was far from being a remarkably good bridge player, but she always managed to domineer
mercilessly over any table that was favoured with her presence, and generally managed to win. She was not as
a rule a successful player, and money lost at cards was always a poignant bereavement to her. She was too
keen a player not to feel a certain absorption in the game once it had started, but she was conscious today of a
distracting interest that competed with the momentary importance of leads and discards and declarations. The
little accumulations of talk that were unpent during the dealing of the hands became as noteworthy to her alert
attention as the play of the hands themselves. Canon Besomley was here just before you came; you know, the
big preaching man. Real country scenery; apple blossom everywhere. What have you made trumps? Her
amusement was usually of the sort that a sporting cat derives from watching the Swedish exercises of a
well-spent and carefully thought-out mouse. He was really rather in form. Particularly when he happens to be
in office. Francesca and her partner scored four tricks in clubs; the game stood irresolutely at twenty-four all.
Michael, who had strayed over from a neighbouring table, attracted by the fragments of small-talk that had
reached his ears. Michael was one of those dapper bird-like illusorily-active men, who seem to have been in a
certain stage of middle-age for as long as human memory can recall them. A close-cut peaked beard lent a
certain dignity to his appearance â€” a loan which the rest of his features and mannerisms were continually
and successfully repudiating. His profession, if he had one, was submerged in his hobby, which consisted of
being an advance-agent for small happenings or possible happenings that were or seemed imminent in the
social world around him; he found a perpetual and unflagging satisfaction in acquiring and retailing any stray
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items of gossip or information, particularly of a matrimonial nature, that chanced to come his way. Given the
bare outline of an officially announced engagement he would immediately fill it in with all manner of details,
true or, at any rate, probable, drawn from his own imagination or from some equally exclusive source. The
Morning Post might content itself with the mere statement of the arrangement which would shortly take place,
but it was St. Beyond his industriously-earned preeminence in this special branch of intelligence, he was
chiefly noteworthy for having a wife reputed to be the tallest and thinnest woman in the Home Counties. The
two were sometimes seen together in Society, where they passed under the collective name of St. Michael and
All Angles. Twenty-four thousand a year, with prospects of more to come, and a charming place of her own
not too far from town. Quite the type of girl, too, who will make a good political hostess, brains without being
brainy, you know. Just the right thing. Michael fled headlong back to his own table. I beg your pardon. The
hand was successful, and the rubber ultimately fell to her with a comfortable margin of honours. The same
partners cut together again, and this time the cards went distinctly against Francesca and Ada Spelvexit, and a
heavily piled-up score confronted them at the close of the rubber. Francesca was conscious that a certain
amount of rather erratic play on her part had at least contributed to the result. Ada Spelvexit emptied her purse
of several gold pieces and infused a corresponding degree of superiority into her manner. I have to give an
address to some charwomen afterwards. Her statement was received with a silence that betokened profound
unbelief in any such probability. None of them, at any rate, had spent an afternoon with Lady Caroline.
Francesca cut in at another table and with better fortune attending on her, succeeded in winning back most of
her losses. A sense of satisfaction was distinctly dominant as she took leave of her hostess. At first she had
been horribly afraid lest she should be listening to a definite announcement which would have been the
death-blow to her hopes, but as the recitation went on without any of those assured little minor details which
St. Michael so loved to supply, she had come to the conclusion that it was merely a piece of intelligent
guesswork. Francesca always gave a penny to the first crossing-sweeper or match-seller she chanced across
after a successful sitting at bridge. This afternoon she had come out of the fray some fifteen shillings to the
bad, but she gave two pennies to a crossing-sweeper at the north-west corner of Berkeley Square as a sort of
thank-offering to the Gods.
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The Unbearable Saki has 20 ratings and 2 reviews. Jim said: Saki is the nom de plume of Hector Hugh Munro, born in
Burma in , where his father was an.

Both Rothay Reynolds and Ethel Munro confirm this. This reference is stated as fact by Emlyn Williams in his
introduction to a Saki anthology published in Even if they are not eaten, the humans rarely have the best of
it". But Georg, believing that the forest rightfully belongs to his family, hunts there often and believes that
Ulrich is the real interloper for trying to stop him. One winter night, Ulrich catches Georg hunting in the
forest. In an "act of God", a tree branch suddenly falls on each of them, trapping them both under a log.
Gradually they realize the futility of their quarrel, become friends and end the feud. Lovely and charming, but
also rather vague and distant, he seems bemused by his "benefactors. The climax comes a small child
disappears while walking home from Sunday school. A pursuit ensues, but Gabriel and the child disappear
near a river. The end of the story has Harvey reporting failure to Eleanor, explaining "We have begun too late.
The children are inquisitive and mischievous. A bachelor is also travelling in the same compartment. The
bachelor is amused by the thought that in the future the children will embarrass their guardian by begging to
be told "an improper story. His sister, who thinks he should socialise while he is there, has given him letters of
introduction to families in the neighbourhood whom she got to know when she was staying there a few years
previously. Framton goes to visit Mrs Sappleton and, while he is waiting for her to come down, is entertained
by her fifteen-year-old, witty niece. The niece tells him that the French window is kept open, even though it is
October, because Mrs Sappleton believes that her husband and her brothers, who were drowned in a bog three
years before, will come back one day. When Mrs Sappleton comes down she talks about her husband and her
brothers, and how they are going to come back from shooting soon, and Framton, believing that she is
deranged, tries to distract her by talking about his health. Then, to his horror, Mrs Sappleton points out that her
husband and her brothers are coming, and he sees them walking towards the window with their dog. He thinks
he is seeing ghosts and runs away. Mrs Sappleton cannot understand why he has run away and, when her
husband and her brothers come in, she tells them about the odd man who has just left. The niece explains that
Framton Nuttel ran away because of the spaniel: The last line summarizes the story, saying of the niece,
"Romance at short notice was her speciality. Clovis takes it upon himself to "help" the man and his sister by
involving them in an invented outrage that will be a "blot on the twentieth century". Later, the hyena follows
them, stopping briefly to eat a gypsy child. Shortly after this, the hyena is killed by a motorcar. Conradin
rebels against his aunt and her choking authority. He invents a religion in which his pole-cat ferret is imagined
as a vengeful deity, and Conradin prays that "Sredni Vashtar" will deliver retribution upon De Ropp. When De
Ropp attempts to dispose of the animal, it attacks and kills her. The entire household is shocked and alarmed,
but Conradin calmly butters another piece of toast. The guests are angered, especially when Tobermory runs
away to pursue a rival cat, but plans to poison him fail when Tobermory is instead killed by the rival cat. Tom
has no great liking for Laurence or respect for his profession as a painter of animals. Tom shows Laurence his
prize bull and expects him to be impressed, but Laurence nonchalantly tells Tom that he has sold a painting of
a different bull, which Tom has seen and does not like, for three hundred pounds. Tom is angry that a mere
picture of a bull should be worth more than his real bull. Laurence, running away across the field, is attacked
by the bull, but is saved by Tom from serious injury. Begged by their hostess to save "my poor darling Eva
â€” Eva of the golden hair," Lucien demurs, on the grounds that he has never even met her. As the two men
disappear into the blaze, Mrs Gramplain recollects that she "sent Eva to Exeter to be cleaned". The two men
have lost their lives for nothing. The second of the three stories is "The Open Window. The Improper Stories
of H. Munro a reference to the ending of "The Story Teller" was an eight-part series produced by Philip
Mackie for Granada Television in Who Killed Mrs De Ropp?
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"Saki's short stories have been much reprinted as well as adapted for radio, stage, and television, but his novels, The
Unbearable Bassington and When William Came, are almost unknown, his journalism and travel writing forgotten, and
his plays rarely performed.

The meal was of that elegant proportion which, while ministering sympathetically to the desires of the
moment, is happily reminiscent of a satisfactory luncheon and blessedly expectant of an elaborate dinner to
come. In her younger days Francesca had been known as the beautiful Miss Greech; at forty, although much of
the original beauty remained, she was just dear Francesca Bassington. Francesca herself, if pressed in an
unguarded moment to describe her soul, would probably have described her drawing-room. Not that she would
have considered that the one had stamped the impress of its character on the other, so that close scrutiny might
reveal its outstanding features, and even suggest its hidden places, but because she might have dimly
recognised that her drawing-room was her soul. Francesca was one of those women towards whom Fate
appears to have the best intentions and never to carry them into practice. With the advantages put at her
disposal she might have been expected to command a more than average share of feminine happiness. And she
was not of the perverse band of those who make a rock-garden of their souls by dragging into them all the
stoney griefs and unclaimed troubles they can find lying around them. Francesca loved the smooth ways and
pleasant places of life; she liked not merely to look on the bright side of things but to live there and stay there.
And the fact that things had, at one time and another, gone badly with her and cheated her of some of her early
illusions made her cling the closer to such good fortune as remained to her now that she seemed to have
reached a calmer period of her life. To undiscriminating friends she appeared in the guise of a rather selfish
woman, but it was merely the selfishness of one who had seen the happy and unhappy sides of life and wished
to enjoy to the utmost what was left to her of the former. The vicissitudes of fortune had not soured her, but
they had perhaps narrowed her in the sense of making her concentrate much of her sympathies on things that
immediately pleased and amused her, or that recalled and perpetuated the pleasing and successful incidents of
other days. And it was her drawing-room in particular that enshrined the memorials or tokens of past and
present happiness. Into that comfortable quaint-shaped room of angles and bays and alcoves had sailed, as into
a harbour, those precious personal possessions and trophies that had survived the buffetings and storms of a
not very tranquil married life. Wherever her eyes might turn she saw the embodied results of her successes,
economies, good luck, good management or good taste. The battle had more than once gone against her, but
she had somehow always contrived to save her baggage train, and her complacent gaze could roam over object
after object that represented the spoils of victory or the salvage of honourable defeat. There were old Persian
and Bokharan rugs and Worcester tea- services of glowing colour, and little treasures of antique silver that
each enshrined a history or a memory in addition to its own intrinsic value. It amused her at times to think of
the bygone craftsmen and artificers who had hammered and wrought and woven in far distant countries and
ages, to produce the wonderful and beautiful things that had come, one way and another, into her possession.
Workers in the studios of medieval Italian towns and of later Paris, in the bazaars of Baghdad and of Central
Asia, in old-time English workshops and German factories, in all manner of queer hidden corners where craft
secrets were jealously guarded, nameless unremembered men and men whose names were world-renowned
and deathless. It fitted exactly into the central wall panel above the narrow buhl cabinet, and filled exactly its
right space in the composition and balance of the room. From wherever you sat it seemed to confront you as
the dominating feature of its surroundings. There was a pleasing serenity about the great pompous battle scene
with its solemn courtly warriors bestriding their heavily prancing steeds, grey or skewbald or dun, all gravely
in earnest, and yet somehow conveying the impression that their campaigns were but vast serious picnics
arranged in the grand manner. Francesca could not imagine the drawing-room without the crowning
complement of the stately well-hung picture, just as she could not imagine herself in any other setting than this
house in Blue Street with its crowded Pantheon of cherished household gods. The house in Blue Street had
been left to her by her old friend Sophie Chetrof, but only until such time as her niece Emmeline Chetrof
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should marry, when it was to pass to her as a wedding present. Emmeline was now seventeen and passably
good-looking, and four or five years were all that could be safely allotted to the span of her continued
spinsterhood. Beyond that period lay chaos, the wrenching asunder of Francesca from the sheltering habitation
that had grown to be her soul. It is true that in imagination she had built herself a bridge across the chasm, a
bridge of a single span. The bridge in question was her schoolboy son Comus, now being educated somewhere
in the southern counties, or rather one should say the bridge consisted of the possibility of his eventual
marriage with Emmeline, in which case Francesca saw herself still reigning, a trifle squeezed and
incommoded perhaps, but still reigning in the house in Blue Street. The Van der Meulen would still catch its
requisite afternoon light in its place of honour, the Fremiet and the Dresden and Old Worcester would
continue undisturbed in their accustomed niches. Emmeline could have the Japanese snuggery, where
Francesca sometimes drank her after-dinner coffee, as a separate drawing- room, where she could put her own
things. The details of the bridge structure had all been carefully thought out. Onlyâ€”it was an unfortunate
circumstance that Comus should have been the span on which everything balanced. The spirit of mirthfulness
which one associates with the name certainly ran riot in the boy, but it was a twisted wayward sort of mirth of
which Francesca herself could seldom see the humorous side. In her brother Henry, who sat eating small cress
sandwiches as solemnly as though they had been ordained in some immemorial Book of Observances, fate had
been undisguisedly kind to her. He might so easily have married some pretty helpless little woman, and lived
at Notting Hill Gate, and been the father of a long string of pale, clever useless children, who would have had
birthdays and the sort of illnesses that one is expected to send grapes to, and who would have painted fatuous
objects in a South Kensington manner as Christmas offerings to an aunt whose cubic space for lumber was
limited. Instead of committing these unbrotherly actions, which are so frequent in family life that they might
almost be called brotherly, Henry had married a woman who had both money and a sense of repose, and their
one child had the brilliant virtue of never saying anything which even its parents could consider worth
repeating. Henry, in short, who might have been an embarrassment and a handicap, had chosen rather to be a
friend and counsellor, at times even an emergency bank balance; Francesca on her part, with the partiality
which a clever and lazily-inclined woman often feels for a reliable fool, not only sought his counsel but
frequently followed it. When convenient, moreover, she repaid his loans. Against this good service on the part
of Fate in providing her with Henry for a brother, Francesca could well set the plaguy malice of the destiny
that had given her Comus for a son. The boy was one of those untameable young lords of misrule that frolic
and chafe themselves through nursery and preparatory and public-school days with the utmost allowance of
storm and dust and dislocation and the least possible amount of collar-work, and come somehow with a laugh
through a series of catastrophes that has reduced everyone else concerned to tears or Cassandra-like
forebodings. Sometimes they sober down in after-life and become uninteresting, forgetting that they were ever
lords of anything; sometimes Fate plays royally into their hands, and they do great things in a spacious
manner, and are thanked by Parliaments and the Press and acclaimed by gala-day crowds. But in most cases
their tragedy begins when they leave school and turn themselves loose in a world that has grown too civilised
and too crowded and too empty to have any place for them. And they are very many. Henry Greech had made
an end of biting small sandwiches, and settled down like a dust-storm refreshed, to discuss one of the
fashionably prevalent topics of the moment, the prevention of destitution. The first thing that we shall have to
do is to get out of the dilettante and academic way of approaching it. We must collect and assimilate hard
facts. It is a subject that ought to appeal to all thinking minds, and yet, you know, I find it surprisingly difficult
to interest people in it. In reality she was reflecting that Henry possibly found it difficult to interest people in
any topic that he enlarged on. His talents lay so thoroughly in the direction of being uninteresting, that even as
an eye-witness of the massacre of St. Bartholomew he would probably have infused a flavour of boredom into
his descriptions of the event. He might see eye to eye with her on the leading questions of the day, but he
persistently wore mental blinkers as far as her estimable qualities were concerned, and the mention of her
name was a skilful lure drawn across the trail of his discourse; if Francesca had to listen to his eloquence on
any subject she much preferred that it should be a disparagement of Eliza Barnet rather than the prevention of
destitution. I fancy Canon Besomley must have had her in his mind when he said that some people came into
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the world to shake empires and others to move amendments. Henry grew possibly conscious of the fact that he
was being drawn out on the subject of Eliza Barnet, and he presently turned on to a more personal topic. She
was not fond of looking intimately at the future in the presence of another person, especially when the future
was draped in doubtfully auspicious colours. The most hopeful thing to do with him will be to marry him to an
heiress. That would solve the financial side of his problem. If he had unlimited money at his disposal, he
might go into the wilds somewhere and shoot big game. I never know what the big game have done to deserve
it, but they do help to deflect the destructive energies of some of our social misfits. Francesca brightened at the
matrimonial suggestion. Then, of course, you know this house goes to her when she marries. By the way, that
little brother of hers that she dotes on, Lancelot, goes to Thaleby this term. Comus has been made a prefect,
you know. Francesca had turned to her writing cabinet and was hastily scribbling a letter to her son in which
the delicate health, timid disposition and other inevitable attributes of the new boy were brought to his notice,
and commanded to his care. When she had sealed and stamped the envelope Henry uttered a belated caution.
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The Unbearable Bassington is like hanging out with Oscar Wilde at 4 in the morning at a bar after he's had a bad
breakup. It's laugh-out-loud funny, it's got snarky put-downs in spades, and it has an undercurrent of cynicism, even
bitterness.

The meal was of that elegant proportion which, while ministering sympathetically to the desires of the
moment, is happily reminiscent of a satisfactory luncheon and blessedly expectant of an elaborate dinner to
come. In her younger days Francesca had been known as the beautiful Miss Greech; at forty, although much of
the original beauty remained, she was just dear Francesca Bassington. Francesca herself, if pressed in an
unguarded moment to describe her soul, would probably have described her drawing-room. Not that she would
have considered that the one had stamped the impress of its character on the other, so that close scrutiny might
reveal its outstanding features, and even suggest its hidden places, but because she might have dimly
recognised that her drawing-room was her soul. Francesca was one of those women towards whom Fate
appears to have the best intentions and never to carry them into practice. With the advantages put at her
disposal she might have been expected to command a more than average share of feminine happiness. And she
was not of the perverse band of those who make a rock-garden of their souls by dragging into them all the
stoney griefs and unclaimed troubles they can find lying around them. Francesca loved the smooth ways and
pleasant places of life; she liked not merely to look on the bright side of things but to live there and stay there.
And the fact that things had, at one time and another, gone badly with her and cheated her of some of her early
illusions made her cling the closer to such good fortune as remained to her now that she seemed to have
reached a calmer period of her life. To undiscriminating friends she appeared in the guise of a rather selfish
woman, but it was merely the selfishness of one who had seen the happy and unhappy sides of life and wished
to enjoy to the utmost what was left to her of the former. The vicissitudes of fortune had not soured her, but
they had perhaps narrowed her in the sense of making her concentrate much of her sympathies on things that
immediately pleased and amused her, or that recalled and perpetuated the pleasing and successful incidents of
other days. And it was her drawing-room in particular that enshrined the memorials or tokens of past and
present happiness. Into that comfortable quaint-shaped room of angles and bays and alcoves had sailed, as into
a harbour, those precious personal possessions and trophies that had survived the buffetings and storms of a
not very tranquil married life. Wherever her eyes might turn she saw the embodied results of her successes,
economies, good luck, good management or good taste. The battle had more than once gone against her, but
she had somehow always contrived to save her baggage train, and her complacent gaze could roam over object
after object that represented the spoils of victory or the salvage of honourable defeat. There were old Persian
and Bokharan rugs and Worcester tea-services of glowing colour, and little treasures of antique silver that each
enshrined a history or a memory in addition to its own intrinsic value. It amused her at times to think of the
bygone craftsmen and artificers who had hammered and wrought and woven in far distant countries and ages,
to produce the wonderful and beautiful things that had come, one way and another, into her possession.
Workers in the studios of medieval Italian towns and of later Paris, in the bazaars of Baghdad and of Central
Asia, in old-time English workshops and German factories, in all manner of queer hidden corners where craft
secrets were jealously guarded, nameless unremembered men and men whose names were world-renowned
and deathless. It fitted exactly into the central wall panel above the narrow buhl cabinet, and filled exactly its
right space in the composition and balance of the room. From wherever you sat it seemed to confront you as
the dominating feature of its surroundings. There was a pleasing serenity about the great pompous battle scene
with its solemn courtly warriors bestriding their heavily prancing steeds, grey or skewbald or dun, all gravely
in earnest, and yet somehow conveying the impression that their campaigns were but vast serious picnics
arranged in the grand manner. Francesca could not imagine the drawing-room without the crowning
complement of the stately well-hung picture, just as she could not imagine herself in any other setting than this
house in Blue Street with its crowded Pantheon of cherished household gods. The house in Blue Street had
been left to her by her old friend Sophie Chetrof, but only until such time as her niece Emmeline Chetrof
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should marry, when it was to pass to her as a wedding present. Emmeline was now seventeen and passably
good-looking, and four or five years were all that could be safely allotted to the span of her continued
spinsterhood. Beyond that period lay chaos, the wrenching asunder of Francesca from the sheltering habitation
that had grown to be her soul. It is true that in imagination she had built herself a bridge across the chasm, a
bridge of a single span. The bridge in question was her schoolboy son Comus, now being educated somewhere
in the southern counties, or rather one should say the bridge consisted of the possibility of his eventual
marriage with Emmeline, in which case Francesca saw herself still reigning, a trifle squeezed and
incommoded perhaps, but still reigning in the house in Blue Street. The Van der Meulen would still catch its
requisite afternoon light in its place of honour, the Fremiet and the Dresden and Old Worcester would
continue undisturbed in their accustomed niches. Emmeline could have the Japanese snuggery, where
Francesca sometimes drank her after-dinner coffee, as a separate drawing-room, where she could put her own
things. The details of the bridge structure had all been carefully thought out. Only â€” it was an unfortunate
circumstance that Comus should have been the span on which everything balanced. The spirit of mirthfulness
which one associates with the name certainly ran riot in the boy, but it was a twisted wayward sort of mirth of
which Francesca herself could seldom see the humorous side. In her brother Henry, who sat eating small cress
sandwiches as solemnly as though they had been ordained in some immemorial Book of Observances, fate had
been undisguisedly kind to her. He might so easily have married some pretty helpless little woman, and lived
at Notting Hill Gate, and been the father of a long string of pale, clever useless children, who would have had
birthdays and the sort of illnesses that one is expected to send grapes to, and who would have painted fatuous
objects in a South Kensington manner as Christmas offerings to an aunt whose cubic space for lumber was
limited. Instead of committing these unbrotherly actions, which are so frequent in family life that they might
almost be called brotherly, Henry had married a woman who had both money and a sense of repose, and their
one child had the brilliant virtue of never saying anything which even its parents could consider worth
repeating. Henry, in short, who might have been an embarrassment and a handicap, had chosen rather to be a
friend and counsellor, at times even an emergency bank balance; Francesca on her part, with the partiality
which a clever and lazily-inclined woman often feels for a reliable fool, not only sought his counsel but
frequently followed it. When convenient, moreover, she repaid his loans. Against this good service on the part
of Fate in providing her with Henry for a brother, Francesca could well set the plaguy malice of the destiny
that had given her Comus for a son. The boy was one of those untameable young lords of misrule that frolic
and chafe themselves through nursery and preparatory and public-school days with the utmost allowance of
storm and dust and dislocation and the least possible amount of collar-work, and come somehow with a laugh
through a series of catastrophes that has reduced everyone else concerned to tears or Cassandra-like
forebodings. Sometimes they sober down in after-life and become uninteresting, forgetting that they were ever
lords of anything; sometimes Fate plays royally into their hands, and they do great things in a spacious
manner, and are thanked by Parliaments and the Press and acclaimed by gala-day crowds. But in most cases
their tragedy begins when they leave school and turn themselves loose in a world that has grown too civilised
and too crowded and too empty to have any place for them. And they are very many. Henry Greech had made
an end of biting small sandwiches, and settled down like a dust-storm refreshed, to discuss one of the
fashionably prevalent topics of the moment, the prevention of destitution. The first thing that we shall have to
do is to get out of the dilettante and academic way of approaching it. We must collect and assimilate hard
facts. It is a subject that ought to appeal to all thinking minds, and yet, you know, I find it surprisingly difficult
to interest people in it. In reality she was reflecting that Henry possibly found it difficult to interest people in
any topic that he enlarged on. His talents lay so thoroughly in the direction of being uninteresting, that even as
an eye-witness of the massacre of St. Bartholomew he would probably have infused a flavour of boredom into
his descriptions of the event. He might see eye to eye with her on the leading questions of the day, but he
persistently wore mental blinkers as far as her estimable qualities were concerned, and the mention of her
name was a skilful lure drawn across the trail of his discourse; if Francesca had to listen to his eloquence on
any subject she much preferred that it should be a disparagement of Eliza Barnet rather than the prevention of
destitution. I fancy Canon Besomley must have had her in his mind when he said that some people came into
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the world to shake empires and others to move amendments. Henry grew possibly conscious of the fact that he
was being drawn out on the subject of Eliza Barnet, and he presently turned on to a more personal topic. She
was not fond of looking intimately at the future in the presence of another person, especially when the future
was draped in doubtfully auspicious colours. The most hopeful thing to do with him will be to marry him to an
heiress. That would solve the financial side of his problem. If he had unlimited money at his disposal, he
might go into the wilds somewhere and shoot big game. I never know what the big game have done to deserve
it, but they do help to deflect the destructive energies of some of our social misfits. Francesca brightened at the
matrimonial suggestion. Then, of course, you know this house goes to her when she marries. By the way, that
little brother of hers that she dotes on, Lancelot, goes to Thaleby this term. Comus has been made a prefect,
you know. Francesca had turned to her writing cabinet and was hastily scribbling a letter to her son in which
the delicate health, timid disposition and other inevitable attributes of the new boy were brought to his notice,
and commanded to his care. When she had sealed and stamped the envelope Henry uttered a belated caution.
Chapter 2 Lancelot Chetrof stood at the end of a long bare passage, restlessly consulting his watch and
fervently wishing himself half an hour older with a certain painful experience already registered in the past;
unfortunately it still belonged to the future, and what was still more horrible, to the immediate future. Like
many boys new to a school he had cultivated an unhealthy passion for obeying rules and requirements, and his
zeal in this direction had proved his undoing. In his hurry to be doing two or three estimable things at once he
had omitted to study the notice-board in more than a perfunctory fashion and had thereby missed a football
practice specially ordained for newly-joined boys. So that every cut can be aimed exactly at the same spot. It
hurts much more that way. At football he was too erratic to be a really brilliant player, but he tackled as if the
act of bringing his man headlong to the ground was in itself a sensuous pleasure, and his weird swear-words
whenever he got hurt were eagerly treasured by those who were fortunate enough to hear them. At athletics in
general he was a showy performer, and although new to the functions of a prefect he had already established a
reputation as an effective and artistic caner. In appearance he exactly fitted his fanciful Pagan name. His large
green-grey eyes seemed for ever asparkle with goblin mischief and the joy of revelry, and the curved lips
might have been those of some wickedly-laughing faun; one almost expected to see embryo horns fretting the
smoothness of his sleek dark hair. The chin was firm, but one looked in vain for a redeeming touch of
ill-temper in the handsome, half-mocking, half-petulant face. With a strain of sourness in him Comus might
have been leavened into something creative and masterful; fate had fashioned him with a certain whimsical
charm, and left him all unequipped for the greater purposes of life. Perhaps no one would have called him a
lovable character, but in many respects he was adorable; in all respects he was certainly damned. Rutley, his
companion of the moment, sat watching him and wondering, from the depths of a very ordinary brain, whether
he liked or hated him; it was easy to do either. He was rather decent over it and let me have half the chocolate
back. He amused and interested such of them as had the saving grace of humour at their disposal, but if they
sighed when he passed from their immediate responsibility it was a sigh of relief rather than of regret. The
more enlightened and experienced of them realised that he was something outside the scope of the things that
they were called upon to deal with. A man who has been trained to cope with storms, to foresee their coming,
and to minimise their consequences, may be pardoned if he feels a certain reluctance to measure himself
against a tornado. Men of more limited outlook and with a correspondingly larger belief in their own powers
were ready to tackle the tornado had time permitted. Bassington will certainly never grow out of his present
stage. Rutley glanced at the clock with the air of a Roman elegant in the Circus, languidly awaiting the
introduction of an expected Christian to an expectant tiger. Comus had gone through the mill of many
scorching castigations in his earlier school days, and was able to appreciate to the last ounce the panic that
must be now possessing his foredoomed victim, probably at this moment hovering miserably outside the door.
After all, that was part of the fun of the thing, and most things have their amusing side if one knows where to
look for it. You are evidently keeping something back from us. That will be eight. Comus could well
remember the time when a chair stuck in the middle of a room had seemed to him the most horrible of
manufactured things. Lancelot ruefully recognised the truth of the chalk-line story. Comus drew the desired
line with an anxious exactitude which he would have scorned to apply to a diagram of Euclid or a map of the
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Russoâ€”Persian frontier. It may sound unorthodox to say so, but this is going to hurt you much more than it
will hurt me. At the second cut he projected himself hurriedly off the chair. Kindly get back into the same
position. He stayed there somehow or other while Comus made eight accurate and agonisingly effective shots
at the chalk line. As a beginning you can clean out my study this afternoon. Be awfully careful how you dust
the old china. Bassington is a prefect though only a junior one. He is the Limit as Beasts go. At least I think
so.
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The Works of Saki (Hector Hugh Munro): The Unbearable Bassington, When William Came, The Chronicles of Clovis,
Beasts and Super-Beasts (4 Books With Active Table of Contents) Feb 28, by Saki and Hector Hugh Munro.

I thought it was terrific, even though his style of writing is of the period. This is the story of Comus
Bassington, the only son of Francesca Bassington. Francesca lives in a house in London surrounded by all of
her treasured things and is well content to continue living the Saki H. Francesca lives in a house in London
surrounded by all of her treasured things and is well content to continue living there forever. A cloud has come
on the horizon, however. The owner of the house has left it to her daughter â€” not Francesca â€” but
Francesca is free to continue living there until the daughter, Emmiline, gets married. There is safety for a
while, since Emmiline is still under age, but the time comes when she begins to think about marriage.
Francesca has a plan: Comus is such a dandy and a twit that Emmiline falls for someone else and gets
engaged. The next plan is for Comus to marry a woman who is rich, then she can buy the house and Francesca
can continue to live in it. The hunt is on. Of one mother of a potential mate, Francesca says: Francesca goes
shopping with a friend, Lady Benaresq, to take her mind off her situation. Saki manages to put down most of
London society of the time but still manages to tell a good story. In re-reading the complete works of H.
Munro, his short stories teem with irony and mockery regarding human nature and the foibles and essential
superficiality of social behaviors, respectively. Perhaps he is merciless but not malicious, as some have
described him. This longer story, novella, goes beyond the more typical vignette that captures a situation or
circumstance, and shows just how clearly the author saw the habits and behaviors and justifications that
human nature is subject to. And in following his story longer and his characters more closely, instead of the
reader or at least THIS reader being left feeling amused or satisfied or even superior - the story reveals itself as
something more. All the bon mots, clear-eyed dissections and witty observations ultimately serve to present a
little jewel of a human tragedy, even several, whether from short-sightedness, selfishness, lack of awareness or
self-knowledge, self-deception The cost of those failings are contrasted with those whose lack of awareness
seems to insulate them, although I suspect Saki could as easily peel back those layers to a deeper story as well,
as insulating behaviors can also be self-administered where not supremely unconscious. The lightness of tone
and sharpness of observation are a bit deceptive in that they bite deeper than the short stories. That he could
see the cost of the "hipness" of the day and the superficiality people use to hide themselves and pursue
acceptance or hide their supreme selfishness and self-interest - shows more than a witty, malicious, observant
genius - but a man with heart who was lost too soon.
Chapter 6 : The Unbearable Saki : Sandie Byrne :
The Unbearable Bassington - Saki February 21, by Claire (The Captive Reader) I have to admit that my main reaction to
The Unbearable Bassington by Saki was puzzlement.

Chapter 7 : The Unbearable Bassington / Saki
Lancelot Chetrof stood at the end of a long bare passage, restlessly consulting his watch and fervently wishing himself
half an hour older with a certain painful experience already registered in the past; unfortunately it still belonged to the
future, and what was still more horrible, to the immediate future.

Chapter 8 : The Unbearable Saki: The Work of H.H. Munro by Sandie Byrne
The Unbearable Bassington is one of the peaks of his writing. THE UNBEARABLE BASSINGTON CHAPTER 1 Posted
on February 1, by Saki (H. H. Munro) February 1,
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Hector Hugh Munro (18 December - 14 November ), better known by the pen name Saki, and also frequently as H. H.
Munro, was a British writer whose witty, mischievous and sometimes macabre stories satirize Edwardian society and
culture.
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